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 Gas City Campus: 

 Office Hours: M-R  9a-4p, F 9a-12p 

 Internet Guest Password: 12341234 
 

 

EWC Staff 
 

Mark Atkinson, Lead Pastor 

pastormark@eastviewwesleyan.com 
 

Noah Farmer, Assistant Pastor 

pastornoahfarmer@eastviewwesleyan.com 
 

Ken Dykhoff, Assistant Pastor 

pastorken@eastviewwesleyan.com 
 

Melissa Mayer, Youth Pastor 

pastormelissa@eastviewwesleyan.com 
 

Cindy Horn, Office Manager 

chorn@eastviewwesleyan.com 
 

Christie Farmer, Secretary 

cfarmer@eastviewwesleyan.com 
 

Melody Atkinson, Worship Arts Director 

melatkinson@eastviewwesleyan.com 
 

 

 

 

Weekly Calendar 
 March 22 - 28 
 
 

All on-site services, groups, and events 
are cancelled until further notice. 

 

Please visit our website and Facebook page 
for updates, additional posts of  

Scripture, prayer, and inspirational  
moments.   

 

The worship service will be posted on 
Sundays at 9:30 and 11:00 am on the 

website and Facebook. 
 

Regular church office hours have been 
suspended.  We will be working  

remotely from home.  You can still call us 
at 765-674-7076 and someone will be 

happy to assist you. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

March 22, 2020 
9:30 am Worship Service  

11:00 am Worship Service 
 

(via website and Facebook Live) 
 

Get Connected, Stay Updated…  

Now is the perfect time to consider being  

added to the church email list to receive the 

weekly bulletin and other important news.  If 

you do not currently use Facebook, mass 

email is the best tool for us to keep you  

updated.  Please contact the church  

office at office@eastviewwesleyan.com if you 

would like to get added to the list! 

EWC Vision 
To influence our community so that at 
least 60% are actively involved in faith 

journey with Jesus,  
impact the children in our   

community, and  
increase our capacity (personnel 

and facility) to welcome and meet the 
needs of new disciples. 

To make new disciples and  
develop them into full maturity. 

http://www.facebook.com/pages/Fountain-City-Wesleyan-Church/113708735341970
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiq3May9qLWAhUN9GMKHQrOD9cQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.hamptonschool.org%2Fhampton-elementary-school-mission%2F&psig=AFQjCNHsTN1kaYxb3iib4JzfyZOpsPxT4A&ust=15054183


 

Announcements 
 

 

THANK YOU to everyone who was able to tune-in and worship with us via Facebook Live 
this past Sunday.  In addition to our “local” congregation, we had folks from Georgia, Mississip-
pi, New Mexico, North Carolina, Tennessee, Japan, and even our missionaries in Albania,  
watching the service on Facebook Live.  We are thankful for YOU and for the technology that 
is allowing us to stay “in touch” through this season. 
 

Thank you also to everyone who has given their tithe through online giving on the web-
site (www.eastviewwesleyan.com), and to those who have dropped off their tithe at the church  
office.  Online giving is an great option while we are practicing social distancing!  However, if 
you’d rather not tithe online, you can mail your check to 414 N. 10th Street, Gas City, IN  
46933, or you can drop it off in the box by Door #1.  In this time of uncertainty, we really would 
like to be able to “keep the lights on” and pay our staff.  Thank you in advance for continuing 
your generosity. 
 

In light of the current federal recommendations (of no gatherings greater than 
10), we are continuing our vigilance and meeting by phone or video until further 
notice (no in-person gatherings).  This includes all small groups, children’s programs, 
youth group, church services, and special events.  For the next few weeks we will be sharing 
our worship service on Facebook Live and the website.  Also from time to time we will share 
other inspirational moments, Scripture, and prayer throughout the week on Facebook and the 
website, so check back often!   
 

Pastor Melissa is hosting a Bible study with our Fusion youth group via the Bible  
Version app and Facebook.  Pastor Noah and his team will also be providing object lessons 
and devotional moments for our IMPACT Kidz on Facebook.  Pastor Ken and his shepherding 
ministry team will be reaching out to many in our congregation by phone to check up on them 
and to provide encouragement during this time of social distancing.  If you are a small group or 
ministry leader, we encourage you to stay in touch with your folks by calling them each week. 
 

So even though we are not meeting IN PERSON, we are planning to continue to  
encourage and communicate and minster, just in new and unique ways! 
 

While these times are unprecedented and circumstances are fluid, we know that our God is 
bigger.  We are inspired to see our people and communities come together to encourage and 
take care of each other. 
 

Ways that YOU can help others during this time is to  
 SEND cards to those who are “shut-in” in their homes, nursing homes, etc. 
 CALL those who are not able to get out and ask if they need groceries or medicine 

picked up, etc. 
 CALL a different person each day to check on them and visit over the phone. 
 POST a favorite Scripture on social media. 
 PRAY… post your prayer online, organize a prayer meeting over the phone, via Skype, 

Facetime, etc. 
 

 

EWC Family 
 

Happy Birthday! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Prayer & Praise 
 

If you have prayer requests or praises to share, please call or text Judi Harvey at 765-667-0153 (cell), 
email to judi_harvey@yahoo.com, or the call the church office at 765-674-7076.  

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Our leaders, medical professionals, and  first responders who are on the front lines of this current battle! 

 Pat Duncan (back surgery recovery)  Mike Henderson (shoulder surgery recovery) 

 Stephen Gann (surgery recovery)  Joyce Willis (cancer treatments) 

 Cora Swanner (stroke recovery)  Jaquay Carroll (U.S. Navy serving in Hawaii) 

 Pastor Aldean (Roanoke church plant)  Ethan Leach (U.S. Army serving in Oklahoma) 

 Courtney Cansler (U.S. Navy)  Brenden Gochenour (Marine Corps training) 

 Braxton Zirkle (U.S. Air Force)  Dave & Dena Scott (missionaries to Fotizo People) 

Shut-ins: Pat Moon 

Herb Ailes Patty Osborne 

Mary Ailes Marjorie Purtee 

Lawrence Berry Miller’s Merry Manor: 

Brenda Dykhoff Janet Colyer 

Colonial Oaks: York Place: 

Lenora Sapp Carmen Miller 

Bob Smithee Wesleyan Health: 

 Betty Harmon 

Payton Ensor March 22 Lewis Richards March 31 

Olivia McFarland March 24 Phil Behr April 1 
Dave Pyle March 24 Laynee Stevens April 1 

Amanda Harris March 25 Alexander Varner April 1 
Bruce Harvey March 30 Bill Colwell April 2 
Colleen Herring March 30 Marty Pruss April 2 
Judy McClintick March 30 Leisa Worrell April 4 

Meriah Turner March 30 Bryson Clem April 5 
Jacob Weber March 30 Linda Smith April 6 

Giving Weekly Need Last Week 

Tithes & Offering $  7,458.57  $  4,835.00 

Sunday School              N/A 

Worship Attendance                  N/A 

Farmer Funeral Balance Needed      $      650.00 

Statistical Information (for Mar 15)   

Online Giving 
Online giving is available (one-time or recurrent gifts).  
Go to www.eastviewwesleyan.com and select “Online 
Giving”.  You can set up a user account or give as a 
guest.   


